
 

ST.  JOSEPH BASIL ICA 
T O  L I V E  A S  J E S U S  T E A C H E S  

1109 Chestnut Street 

Phone: 510-522-0181 

Monday 8:00 am 

Tuesday 8:00 am 

Wednesday 8:00 am 

Thursday 8:00 am 

Friday 8:00 am 

Saturday 
8:00 am 
5:00 pm 

Sunday 

 7:30 am  
9:30 am  

11:30 am 
7:00 pm 

 Mass Times 

Sacrament of  
Penance 

 
Saturday 

3:30 to 4:30pm  
or  

by appointment 

Keep Your Focus on Jesus 
In today's gospel we see Peter the apostle follows in faith 
the Lord's call to walk on water. But when his faith falters, 
Peter begins to sink. In desperation he cries out to the Lord 
to save him. Jesus stretches His hand to save him. As long 
as Peter kept his focus on the Lord, all went well. As soon 
as he forgot about Jesus and worried about the wind, he 
began to sink. Perhaps that is what faith means: keeping our 
focus on the Lord, regardless of the turmoil around us; 
trusting that he is always near to support us, regardless of 
the waves of trouble that engulf us. Faith is a leap into the 
dark, but a darkness full of certainty because the Lord is 
with us. We do not know what the future holds but we 
know who holds the future. 
Many Blessings, 
Father George Alengadan 
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Around the Parish 

Date Description Time 

Tuesday August 15 Assumption of Mary Masses 8am, 12pm & 7pm 

Wed. August 16 First Day of School SJND all day 

Friday August 18 SJND School Mass 9:45am 

Saturday August 19 Fatima Celebration 3:30pm 

Sunday August 20 Simbang Gabi Filipino Community Food Sales After 9:30 and 11:30 Masses 

 Cursillo Grand Ultreya @ Holy Redeemer Center 2pm 

Wed. August 23 First Day of School SJES all day 

Friday August 25 Taize Prayer Service 8pm 

Sunday August 27 Notes for Nourishment Concert Series 3pm 

Thursday August 31 Sacristans Meeting 6:30pm 

 Liturgy Meeting 7pm 

Fatima Celebration 

Saturday, August 19, 3:30pm 

Our Fatima Centennial 
Celebration continues 
on Saturday, August 
19 at 3:30 pm. The 
Rosary will be led by 
the Legion of Mary, 
our nuns, and the 3rd 
order Carmelites. 

Remember to bring 
your WHITE 
handkerchief! 

Taize Prayer Service 

Friday, August 25, 8pm 

Can you use a little peace next week?  

Taizé is an ecumenical, candlelit service of 
prayer in simple chant, Scripture readings, 
silent worship and veneration of the Cross, 
offered as a witness to peace and 
reconciliation, for which we gather each 
month.  Join us at St. Joseph Basilica on 
Friday, August 25 at 8:00pm. Visit us on the 
web at: 

www.facebook.com/TaizeOnTheIsland and 
www.taizeontheisland.co.c 

The Assumption of Mary 

Tuesday, August 15 

Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary (also known as the Assumption) is a 
Catholic holiday announced on 1 November 1950 by Pope Pius XII. It 
celebrates the day when the Holy Virgin Mary ended her earthly life and was 
taken to heaven together with her soul and body. However, already in 
earlier centuries, it was believed that Jesus glorified the body of his mother 
and took it to heaven making it similar to his and stressing the role of Mary 
in the history of salvation.  

Note: The envelopes are in the pews  for people to take 
home and bring for the offertory collection on the  Feast 
of Assumption. 



 

DEVOTIONS 

Rosary and Chaplet of Divine Mercy  

Mon.- Sat., 7:30am 

First Friday Adoration  

11:00am - 1:00pm  

and also 7:00 - 10:00pm 

Our Lady of Perpetual Help 

Wednesday after  

8:00am Mass 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 

8:30am to 5:00pm 

Monday through Friday 

Office closed for lunch  

Noon to 1:00pm 

VOLUNTEER COVERAGE 

Sat.  8:30am - 12:30pm 

Sun. 8:30am - 1:00pm  

Rev. George Alengadan  

Pastor………510-995-9421 

galengadan@sjbalameda.org 

Rev. John Carillo 

Parochial Vicar……510-995-9475 

jcarillo@sjbalameda.org 

Nicole Mersch 

Bulletin Editor……..510-332-6397 

nmersch@sjbalameda.org 

Parish Info 

phone: 510-522-0181 

fax: 510-522-2864 

email: parish@sjbalameda.org 

Facebook.com/sjbalameda 

Website: www.sjbalameda.org 

First Holy Eucharist Last Weekend 

God bless Andrea Spinola López, who received Holy 
Eucharist for the first time last week.  She prepared for the 
Blessed Sacrament at home in Mexico, but chose to 
celebrate this special day while her family were visiting her 

A u n t  a n d  U n c l e ,  
parishioners Mariana López 
a n d  C a r l o s  d e  l a 
Torre.  Congratulations to 
all!   

 

Children who want to 
prepare for Eucharist can 

register for Children’s Faith Formation classes which start in 
September, and baptized adults can attend the RCIA 
sessions on Tuesday nights, offered year-round.  Contact 
Anne Marie at 510-995-9409 for information on either 
program. 

Welcome Deacon Mario Rizzo 

We are happy to welcome Deacon Mario to St. Joseph Family. 
He was ordained as a transitional Deacon on Aug. 4th for our 
Diocese. Deacon Mario will also do part time ministry at the 
Cathedral.  

Deacon Mario pictured with Fr. George and 

Fr. John just after his Ordination. 



 

Nineteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

MASS INTENTIONS PRAY FOR OUR SICK 

Lori Agazzi, Joyce Aguilar, Sandy Anderson, Kyle 
Anthony, Sebastian Baldassarre, Nimfa Banzuelo, 
Kathy Bartlett, Ronald Bautista, Romelita Bautista, 
Patricia Becker, Carlie Bell, Dwain Bollinger, 
Jazlynn Alana Cain, Joey Camacho, Lois Chase, 
Long and Fong Che, Anna Cheung, Rick 
Copeland, Gina S. Corral, Sherry Crevani, Gail 
Crichton, Joan Cummings, Tony Desimone, Mark 
Devlin, Pat Dundon, Martinez Espinoza, Arturo B. 
Estrada, Juanita Estrellas, Eugenia Flores, Martin 
Freitas, Ber Fuhriman, Erlene, Richard, Raymond 
and Trinidad Gama, Rafael Geronimo, Patricia 
Glynn, Mark and Katherine Gomez, Carol 
Gottstein, Jackie Green, Tom Hall, Lily Hansen, 
Rosie Hernandez, Fr. Tony Herrera, Christopher 
Herrera, Blanca Herzog, Baby Jaylen, Jaime 
Jimenez, Sam Kong  Kee, Ida Kempel, Larry 
Kempel, Jim Langowski, Claude Lavoie, Elisa 
Lee, Jo Leitz, Baby Leo, Emily Libby, Alden 
Lockley, Dan Lydon, Jim Lynch, Jennifer 
Manchester, Abbess Markella, Ulysses 
Melendres, Elvie Mendoza, Amelia Miguel, Kirk 
Miller, Rev. Bill Moore, Thuy Nguyen, Dianne 
Nobriega, Betty O’Neill, Sophia Ortega, Binh 
Pham, Patricia Poehling, Nicole R., Lucy Ramirez, 
Remedios Ramos, Dr. Benjamin Reyes, Pedro 
Robles, Herb Robles, R. Rodriguez, Edis 
Rodriguez, Vicky Rosen, Ernesto Sanchez, Maria 
C. Sanchez, Robert Santos, Constantino Sapalilio, 
Fr. Jim Sloan, Nico Stavrianopoluos, Rachel 
Sutherland, Charles H. Thomas, Ramon Tirona, 
Betty Torres, Robert Torres, Josslyn Tramel, 
Juner Valencia, Martha Dolores Valenzuela, 
Juana Valenzuela, Izzura Verduzco, Isaura 
Verduzco, Garth Waters, and Grace Wong. 

Let us remember… 

All those who have died, especially Felipe Mandigal and Ernesto Reyes.  As a community of faith, we 
offer our prayers and support to their families and friends.   

Saturday, August 12 
 8:00 a.m.       † Sister Barbara Williams, SNJM 
 5:00 p.m.       Joseph Rushing 
   

Sunday, August 13 
  7:30 a.m.       † David Haering 
  9:30 a.m.       Thanksgiving Mass for Lydia   
  Yalung and Family 
11:30 a.m. Kevin Sullivan   
  7:00 p.m.       † Sylvester Ndukwe Egbuonu 
 

Monday, August 14 
 8:00 a.m.      Michael Anthony Egbuono (B-day) 
 

Tuesday, August 15 
 8:00 a.m.      † Devota Am Rhuin 
12:00 a.m. † Josefina Calderon  
  7:00 p.m.      For the people of the Parish 
 

Wednesday, August 16 
8:00 a.m.     Chidin Egbuonu (B-day) 
 

  Thursday, August 17 
 8:00 a.m.       † Belluomini Marcheschi Families 
  Ifeoma Monique Metu (B-day) 
 

Friday, August 18 
 8:00 a.m.     † Glenn Groff 
 

Saturday, August 19 
 8:00 a.m.       † Madelene Kim Pham (Death Ann.) 
 5:00 p.m.       † Juan Garcia 
   

Sunday, August 20 
  7:30 a.m.       Mary Alice Keeler 
  9:30 a.m.       † Joaquin Gabriel, † Kwan Lam 
11:30 a.m. † Luong Tran 
  7:00 p.m.      † Deceased Family members of  
  Lawrence Wong 



 

Stewardship 

Date requested: 

Say it with Flowers 
Spiritually remember a significant milestone in your life or your 
loved ones  by giving the gift of flowers for the Sanctuary.  
Your name and your intention will be printed in the weekly 
bulletin.   

Donations are $55 for the side altar arrangement, $75 for the 
main altar, or discounted rate of $160 for the entire sanctuary.  

Yes, I would like to donate: 

(  ) $160 (all three)   (  ) $75  (main altar)    (  ) $55 (side altar) 

Alternate Date: 

Donor Name: 

Donor Phone: Donor Email: 

Weekly Offering   

Weekly Goal (7/23) $13,500.00 

Total Weekly Collection $13,471.28 

Variance ($28.72) 

Year To Date Shortfall ($38,405.15) 

The main altar flowers this week 
are sponsored by Michael M. 
Smith and Elisa Quinto-Smith 
for their wedding anniversary.  

Happy Anniversary! 

WELCOME DEACON MARTY LEACH 

We welcome Deacon Marty Leach and his wife, Karen. Deacon He is a permanent deacon who will begin 
serving at our parish next week, preaching at all the Masses on August 19-20. 

Marty grew up in Wilmington, Delaware, attended Catholic schools through 
college (Saint Joseph’s University in Philadelphia). After a stint in the Air 
Force, Deacon Marty returned to graduate school, earning advanced 
degrees in Physics and Atmospheric Science. He currently lectures in the 
Department of Meteorology and Climate Science at San Jose State 
University.  Prior to joining the staff at SJSU, he worked at Brookhaven 
National Laboratory in New York, and Lawrence Livermore Laboratory for a 
total of 26 years.   

Deacon Marty was ordained in 2008 and has served at Transfiguration Parish in Castro Valley since.  He 
taught RCIA for ten years, and is active in social justice issues such as immigration and human trafficking. 

Karen was born and raised in Des Moines, Iowa. After a long career in the private sector, she worked at the 
Chancery Office as an administrative assistant first for Fr. Patrick Goodwin in Finance, and then for Bishop 
Allen Vigneron for a total of 13 years. Now retired, she spends time with family in Redding and San 
Francisco. 

SJB Online Giving Contest  

Congratulations to the following winners of the St. 
Joseph Basilica online Giving Contest.  These winners 
have won St. Joseph Basilica wine worth $100. 

July        August 

Michael Apel     Susan Minger 
We will have one more drawing at the begin-
ning of September, so please sign up this 
month or come into the rectory for help on 
signing up for your chance to win.  



 

Nineteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Preparation for registered, active parishioners 
should begin at least six months in advance of the 
proposed wedding date. Please contact Fr. George, 
510-995-9421 

 

 

Stan Schonberg,                          Business Manager 
510-995-9411…….….   sschonberg@sjbalameda.org 
 

Anne Marie Fourre,             Director of Faith Formation 
510-995-9409…….…….…… afourre@sjbalameda.org 
 

Eric Bertelsen,                                 Liturgy Coordinator 
510-995 9404…..………...ebertelsen@sjbalameda.org 
 

Cathy Morales                     Youth Ministry Coordinator 
510-995-9574 ……………  cmorales@sjbalameda.org 

 
Liz Patrick,                                                  Bookkeeper 
510-995-9550 …………………..…..lpatrick@csdo.org 
 

David Howitt,                                          Music Director 
510-995-9403…………...…....dhowitt@sjbalameda.org 
 

Michael Chinnavaso,               7 PM Music Coordinator 
510-522-0181 …………..…..mchinnavaso@gmail.com 
 

Tamara Centeno, Wedding and Quinceaneras Coord. 
510-282-4621………….…centenotamara@yahoo.com 
 

Susan Gahan,       Funeral Coordinator & Receptionist 
510-995-9416 ……………………  sg@sjbalameda.org 

 

St. Vincent de Paul……………..………24-hour hot-line  
510-995-9471 

All God’s Children Prayer Group   Monday, 7:00-9:00pm  BAS     
Basilica Choir rehearsal Wednesday, 7:30-9:00pm        BAS 

Bible Study Tuesday, 10:00-11:30am       SJR 

Bible Study Thursday, 10:00-11:30am     SJR 

Cub Scouts 1st Monday, 6:45-8:00pm       SJR 

Children’s Choir Thursday, 4:00-5:00pm  BAS 

Girl Scouts #33369 1st Wednesday, 7:00pm  SJR 

Girl Scouts 2nd & 4th Wed., 6:15pm       LC 

Grief Support 3rd Monday, 7:30-9:30pm      DR 

Knights of Columbus 2nd Thursday, 7:00-8:30pm     SJR 

Legion of Mary     Wednesday, 8:30-10:30am RR 

Legion of Mary     Saturday, 8:30-10:30am  RR 

Legion of Mary (QoDM) Saturday, 3:00-4:45pm              SJR 

Pastoral Care Team              1st Saturday, 8:45-9:30am      SJND Class 
               #106 

Rite of Christian Initiation Wednesday, 7:30-9:00pm        MTR 

Scripture Reflection                  Tuesday, 7:00-8:30pm          SJR 

St. Vincent DePaul Society 4th Thursday, 7:00-8:30pm       SJR 

Taize Prayer Service     4th Friday, 8:00-9:00pm  BAS 

Spirit Ensemble rehearsal Thursday, 7:30-9:00pm  BAS 

Young Adult  Wednesdays 7:30pm  DR 

BAS/ Basilica       
SJR/ St. Joseph Room  
DR/ Damien Room 
LC/ Learning Center          
RR/Reconciliation Room   
MTR/Mother Teresa Room 

St. Joseph Basilica Ministries 

 

Ken Jennings,            Principal of SJND High School 
510-523-1526…..………….….....kjennings@sjnd.org 
 

Dr. Marquita Yriarte,                       Principal/ SJES  

Parish Staff 
Community Staff 

Sacrament of Marriage 

Sacrament of Baptism 

Please stop by the Parish office or check our web-
site under “Sacraments” for information. 
 
• For infant baptism (6 or younger)  contact Susan 

Gahan at 510-522-0181 
• For adults or children over age 6 please contact 

Anne Marie, 510 995-9409 

New to the Parish? 
St. Joseph’s is an ac-
tive and diverse par-

ish.  
If you are new, please 

fill out a  
registration form at the  

Parish Office, in the 
church’s vestibule, or  

online at 
www.sjbalameda.org 



 

ADS HERE 



 

Aloha St. Joseph Family, 

I pray that all is well with you and your respective families as I write to you for the final time as Princi-
pal of SJES. First of all I’d like to thank our ENTIRE St. Joseph Family for welcoming me into this 
blessed Ohana for the past year. When I arrived in Alameda in July of 2016, I had recently retired 
from the Massachusetts Public Schools having served kids as a Principal and Superintendent for 
over 30 years. I really wasn’t certain what to expect moving to the west coast, a new parish, a new 
school, with new students, staff, and parents. All that nervousness and feelings of being homesick 
lasted about 30 seconds when I stepped foot in both St. Joseph Basilica and St. Joseph Elementary 
School! Immediately, I felt blessed and in Jesus’ presence and was part of a new St. Joseph Family! 

Thus, I extend my deepest Aloha and gratitude to the St. Joseph Family for all that you are, for all 
that you do, and for all that you have done for  our children and adults of SJES: mahalo to our won-
derful  Shepherd and Pastor, Father George, as well as Father John and Father Matthew and the 
entire Basilica staff; mahalo to the many alumna and alumni of SJES and SJND as well as our 
blessed Parishioners of St. Joseph Basilica, many thanks to Bishop Barber as well as the servant 
educators of the Diocese of Oakland and our two blessed Superintendents:  Father Larry Young and 
our new Superintendent Kathleen Radecke, mahalo to Ken Jennings, my brother and dear friend 
and exemplary Principal of SJND and the entire SJND Family, to our SJES parents, many volun-
teers and members of our School Advisory Board, PTG, and Development Committee, what a privi-
lege it has been to serve you and your awesome children and know that both you and your kids will 
remain in my prayers; to the devoted faculty and staff of SJES, thank you for saying YES to both Je-
sus and our students as you guided our children and teens in spirit, mind, and body with your uncon-
ditional love;  

Lastly, my deepest gratitude is reserved for our Heavenly Father and his loving son Jesus as well as 
the most wonderful bunch of children and teenagers I have served in 36 years! Every day through-
out this school year I learned something new because of you, I laughed and giggled with joy be-
cause of you, I felt blessed because of you, I saw Jesus right in front of me because of you. I loved 
every moment of being with you, at every Mass, every class visit, every recess, every lunch conver-
sation, every prayer, every Super Kids assembly, every contest in basketball, volleyball, track or 
cross country, every Little Mermaid rehearsal, in the Art room, during Music class, at PE, listening to 
you enjoy yourselves after school during extended care, at Yearbook, STEM, Robotics, etc. I will 
keep my mirror in my pocket, the same one for over 30 years and continue to pray for you each day 
that you love what you see when you look upon it; inside that mirror, remains an M&M’s wrapper as 
a reminder to never be afraid of making mistakes so that you may grow and shine your light for Je-
sus every day. Thank you for the many gifts, cards, and well wishes that I’ve received as you have 
always been so kind and generous. Have a great 2017-2018 school year and I know Dr. Yriarte will 
love you tons and you’ll love her right back! In Hawaiian culture we never say goodbye, only “a 
hui hou” which means, until we meet again.  

With Much Aloha and God’s Blessings Always, 

Dr. Jacky Rizzo   PS Many have asked for my email address
(rizsox@gmail.com)  
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